This is Mr. Ehmann, Superintendent of Smithtown Schools.  Today, Thursday, a student reported that someone had written a threatening comment in a girl’s bathroom at HS West.  The comment stated that they were going to shoot up the school on March 9.  Unfortunately this type of graffiti is written from time to time so the district has procedures in place for this type of situation.
Our response to these incidents is as follows:

1.  District personnel will search the building in the morning before the opening of school.

2.  Students will enter the building in a lock down mode which means backpacks will be searched before they are allowed in the building.

High School West will be open tomorrow and there will be a police presence at school.

Please be assured that the police and district are investigating this incident aggressively and will prosecute the perpetrator to the full extent of the law.

As always we encourage parents to speak with their children to emphasize the importance of reporting any illegal or disruptive behavior.

Thank you very much.

